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Hello all! 

We hope you had a wonderful Thanksgiving, Christmas season, and a Happy New Year! We were wide open in November! 

We were at the Heart of Georgia Camp Meeting , then off to Temple Baptist Church in Jacksonville, North Carolina.  Pastor 

Johnson was having an annual pig picking that Sunday with Pastor Manley Parry preaching, and invited us to come sing while 

we were there to look at the church building for repairs. We had a great time soul winning the Saturday before and even got 

run off from Walmart for inviting folks to church and giving the gospel.  That Sunday, we had someone come to Christ as well  

as  several visitors. We handed out 700-800 flyers with an invitation to the event and the gospel on it , but not one person 

came from the flyers. Yes, it did seem a little disappointing , but some visitors came from looking up churches on google or 

just curious and stopped by. It reassured us of one thing: if you put in the work for God,  it does not go in vain. He sees the 

effort and rewards. He still sent  people in, and one got saved!   

The Sunday of Thanksgiving week, we stopped by Carmel Baptist Church with Pastor Brian Smith, and gave an update. We 

sure do appreciate their faithfulness to support us! We had a wonderful service, fellowship and meal! Thank you for having 

us in! The following week, we gave a presentation at Liberty Baptist Church with Pastor Gary Berry. One got saved that morn-

ing! Praise the Lord! We enjoyed the fellowship, and getting to know the people there at Liberty.  

A huge highlight the last two months was a trip I took with Brother Craig Bryan, our outreach 

president,  to Wilburton, Oklahoma! God has been so good to me in giving me tools, experience, 

and knowledge in construction that I can use for Him. We went out to OK to assist in renovating 

one of our church plants, getting it ready to be used. This was an old church building situated in a 

not so good part of town. The old church had the windows busted out and was being inhabited 

by drug addicts.  We are praying they’ll come back once the church opens! It was a blessing to 

see the people in the community excited to see the building being reno-

vated back into a church! We built two bathrooms, started on a sound 

booth and nursery, built two rooms on the platform and built the pulpit 

and alter area. We had people in the community stopping by and asking 

if we needed help, then promising  to come when it opens. This Church 

is already meeting at the local VFW and soulwinning, and is pastored by 

Pastor Mason. There is not a good church in the area. and we are expecting God to do amazing 

things in this town! Please pray for this town and Genesis Baptist Church.  

December was a bit slow for us. It was a blessing to be able to spend some time with our family for 

the holidays! I want to thank God for being so good to us this year, protecting, providing, giving us  

more to do for Him. At the start of this year, we made the decision to go full time in mission helps 

even though we were not at full support. We are still working on support, but God lacks nothing! He has been so faithful to 

our family! Please pray for us in the coming year  for a couple needs in the tent ministry, church planting ministry, safety and 

provisions. It has been such a joy to look back at this year and see how God has worked in every aspect of our lives and     

supplied! To God be the glory, GREAT things He hath done! 

“”Pray ye therefore the Lord of the harvest, that he will send forth labourers into his harvest.”    Matthew 9:38  
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